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LA City Planning Land Use Committee, The Los Angeles
Conservation Corps (LACC), is a nonprofit charitable 501(c)(3)
organization whose mission is to “support youth and young adults
to achieve their full potential through work, service, conservation
and education”. We provide underserved youth the opportunity to
earn a high school diploma, gain life skills and job experience and
become contributing members of our communities. As 30% to
40% of the youth we serve are homeless or housing insecure, we
know that bold action is required to address our housing crisis.
Our Bridge Homes present an affordable, scalable, sustainable
option for housing homeless youth in Los Angeles. We
respectfully submit our support for adoption of the Ordinance and
amendments proposed by staff and thank the Committee for
directing staff to include movable tiny homes as Accessory
Dwelling Units (ADU's). Staff did a fantastic job in preparing and
processing the Ordinance through the Planning commission where
it was recommended for adoption by the City Council in a
unanimous vote. Thank you for your time and consideration.



